
 

 

City of Fircrest 

City Council Special Meeting 

Study Session 

Agenda  
 

 
 

Tuesday, February 21, 2017 Council Chambers 

6:00 P.M. Fircrest City Hall, 115 Ramsdell Street 
 

1. Call to Order 

 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 

 

3. Roll Call 

 

4. Agenda Modifications 

 

5. Presentation, discussion and direction on a community garden in Fircrest 

 

6.  Discussion, review and direction on unfreezing the budget allocation for the 

staff grant writer position – City Manager Rosenbladt/Public Works Director 

Wakefield 

 

7. Adjournment 
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Discussion, review and direction on 

unfreezing the budget allocation for the 

staff grant writer position 
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 FIRCREST CITY MANAGER 

 

Memo 

To: Honorable Mayor and Councilmembers 

From: Rick Rosenbladt 

Date:  February 17, 2017 

Re:  Grant writer – 2017 Adopted Budget 

 

On November 7, 2016 the Council adopted the 2017 Budget.  There was Council consensus to freeze the 

amount budgeted for the grant writer position until further information could be brought back regarding 

the plan for the position.  The plan is presented below. 

 

There are several parts to our plan.  First there will be training and classes.  Networking with other grant 

writers and staff is another important part of the plan.  Researching and reading of grant writing 

instructional materials and book is included in the plan.  During these phases a database of City 

information will be gathered.  Also website sources will be researched for possible grants.  Concurrently, 

grants will be applied for and pursued.   

 

Training and classes 

 

Fircrest employee Abbie Maenhout has attended several training classes including those related to eCivis 

which provides information on grants.  Fircrest has a contract with eCivis which allows staff to search 

four branches throughout the region.  Abbie is also enrolled for a March 16th Federal Grants Requirements 

and Management workshop. 

 

Networking 

 

Abbie has met with a grant writer from Tacoma and contacted other grant writers.  She found that many 

grant writers get the assignment first and then get the training and experience later.  She will continue to 

contact other grant writers. 

 

She would also join the Puget Sound Grant Writers Association (PSGA).  This provides interaction with 

other grant writers throughout Puget Sound region, as well as monthly meetings.  This also allows the 

employee access to PSGA Listserv, which is a forum for contact with other grant writers for questions 

and answers.   



Researching and Reading 

 

There is a wealth of information available in books, the Internet, and from classes.  Also, research from 

networking with staff and other grant writers is being done.  Books such as Grantsmanship for the Genius 

by local authors Ken Ristine and Goodwin Deacon will be purchased and studied.  There are many other 

training manuals available. 

 

Salient Points 
 

 Our intent is to build an archive of information creating characteristics of the City of 

Fircrest.  We also intend to locate successful proposals and example proposals to use as 

resources for future grant proposals. 
 

 Community support and support from other agencies are often necessary for award of the 

grant.  A staff member familiar with the community, the city departments and other 

agencies can be critical to obtaining support.   
 

 There is great benefit in tying the grant writer position to the Planning/Building 

administrative assistant position. The majority of grants require mapping and inclusion in 

the Comprehensive Plan. The administrative assistant position currently is trained on the 

GIS and has provided mapping for Public Works and Parks grants in the past. Planning 

naturally connects with all the departments each year as they work on the Capital Facilities 

portion of the Comprehensive Plan.  This connection will be a great asset when evaluating 

the funding options with the planning goals. 
 

 There is great value having an on-staff grant writer, which is much more economically 

reasonable than hiring an outside grant writer at a much higher hourly rate.  The 

experience stays with Fircrest and can be utilized for future grant work 
 

 This position would be the central point of contact for grant writing. 

Conclusion 
 

It is requested that Council “unfreeze” the funding for the grant writer position in the 2017 Adopted 

Budget.  This can be done by consensus. 

 

 


